
21st February 2025 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

I really can’t believe that we are the end of another half term, especially the one which 

marks the mid-point of the school year! It has been a really busy week in school with a 

number of events taking place. It has been a pleasure today to spend time in classrooms   

seeing lots of Design Technology taking place. I have seen castles in Year 2, torches in 

Year 4 and fairground rides in Year 5. Not only were the children working effectively in 

teams but the quality of their discussions was amazing. The standard of their final products 

was excellent and their pride and enjoyment was clear to see. 

We were sorry to say goodbye to Mrs. Lowes this week as she leaves her role as Year 4 

teacher. I am sure that you will join us in wishing her all the best in her future endeavours. 

This week we were pleased to host the first Pele Trust ‘Let’s Dance’ festival. I would like to 

offer thanks to Miss Robinson and Mr. Smith for organising and running this event. It was 

wonderful to see the children from the Pele Trust primaries dancing, talking and supporting 

each other. Our children thoroughly enjoyed it and were awarded the ‘Passionate           

Performance’ Award. If you would like to check out their dances you can see them on our 

YouTube channel or by clicking here. 

Thank you to all the people who visited our Year 3 Poetry Exhibition this week. The          

children were so proud to be able to share and showcase the work that they have been   

doing this half term. It was lovely to see so many of you there not only reading the poems 

but completing the quizzes and having a go at writing your own poems. Year 3 recorded 

themselves performing verses from some of their poems. This was shown at the exhibition 

but if you would like to see it you can do so on our YouTube channel or by clicking here.  

The children had a great time today breaking the rules and we raised £519. Thank you for 

your generosity. 

I would like to remind you that Monday 3rd March 2025 is a teacher training day and school 

reopens on Tuesday 4th March 2025. 

Well done to Year 6 with the best attendance this week: 99.7%. 

Well done to Year 5 for the best attendance for this year: 97.3%. 

I hope that you enjoy reading this flyer and have a peaceful and relaxing break. We look 

forward to seeing everyone safe and well back in School on Tuesday 4th March 2025. 

Mr. A. Wheatley,  

Headteacher    

 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uJPPhrZOTx0&list=PL9qjkrGP0IQhZxtzfcJkZ_RScjwpKcefC
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PMuOX-MC2QE&t=41s


We continue to focus on attendance and punctuality so please remember that our School starts 

at 8.55am (9am for Nursery) and anyone arriving after this time will me marked as late. 

 

Attendance for this week is summarised below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please see the graphic below which shows the significant impact of absence over time . 

 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 

Class 
Attendance 

this week 
Class  

Attendance 

this week 

Attendance 

this year 

Attendance 

this year 

Nursery

(Hedgehogs) 
96.8% 

Year 3 

(Gibside) 
97.6% 95.8% 96% 

Reception 

(Owls) 
98.1% 

Year 4 

(Lindisfarne) 
97.4% 94.8% 96.5% 

Year 1 

(Wallington) 
97.1% 

Year 5 

(Bamburgh) 
98.8% 97.2% 97.3% 

Year 2 

(Cragside) 
96.8% 

Year 6 

(Dunstanburgh) 
99.7% 96.9% 97.2% 



 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

PE with Reception 

For the last few weeks in PE we have been learning all about gymnastics. We 
have learnt about different shapes which help our co-ordination and balance.      
Can you spot our straight, tuck, star and straddle shapes? This week with help 
from Mr. Smith we have been using our ‘pizza’ hands to do a backwards roll.  

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Forest School with Year 1 

Year 1 had a wonderful afternoon on Monday at forest school, we learnt how to 

start a fire. Then we sang some songs around the fire before toasting some 

marshmallows on the fire. How yummy! What a great way to finish an amazing 

half-term1  

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Building Castles in Year 2 

Our castles are complete!  With strengthened joins and stable bases, we have 

worked really hard to work with our friends to create our castles. 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Year 3 Poetry Exhibition (Part 1) 

On Wednesday evening, Year 3 held their poetry exhibition in the studio. Along 
with the children’s work we also had a poetry corner where children (or their 
grown ups) could write a paint chip poem, a treasure hunt to find the names of  
famous poets to match the pictures as well as guess the teachers' favourite      
poems. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We would also like to share the video that played in the exhibition showing the 
children reading one of the verses that they wrote for their ‘Magic Box’ poems. 
You can watch the video by visiting our YouTube channel or by clicking here. 

 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PMuOX-MC2QE&t=41s


 

Year 3 Poetry Exhibition (Part 2) 

We would just like to thank everyone who was able to make it and we hope you 

enjoyed looking at all of the amazing poetry the children have written over the half 

term. We are all incredibly proud of how hard the children have been working! 

 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Harry Potter Day in Year 4 (Part 1) 
  
Year 4's Harry Potter Day was amazing! We started the day with the sorting hat 

putting us into Houses, then we visited Ollivander's shop to make our own wands 

using all kinds of magical objects like dragon heartstrings, mermaid scales and 

phoenix feathers. Before playtime, we were brave enough to try Bertie Bott's  

Every Flavour Bean. Some of us were lucky and got a lemon sherbert or          

blueberry, unfortunately some of us suffered vomit or earthworm! 

 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Harry Potter Day in Year 4 (Part 2) 
 
After break, it was time for Professor Snape's Potions Lesson. Using dragon's 
blood, we created Love Potion, Befuddlement Draught, Drink of Despair and 
many others, watching the liquids magically change colour before our eyes.  
The Quidditch Tournament in the afternoon was exciting, energetic and            
competitive. Well done to all teams who made their Houses proud!   
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs. Lowes said, “Thank you Year 4 for a brilliant day and for the memories that   

I will always treasure.” 

 

 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Making Torches in Year 2 

Year 5 have been using their Science and Design Technology skills to design and 

make a working torch. There were lots of ambitious and innovative designs.  

Well done everyone! 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Fairground Rides in Year 5 

Year 5 worked in teams to apply their learning about gears and pulleys to design 

and make a working fairground ride. 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Playing Quidditch with Year 6  

A fun afternoon this week playing Quidditch in our PE lesson. The children were 

very excited to put their handball skills to the test in a different format this week. 

Have a restful half term Year 6!   

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Let’s Dance at Heddon! 

On Monday we hosted the first Pele Trust ‘Let’s Dance’ festival at Heddon. The 
Dance Club were really excited to be able to perform their dances to their peers. 
They were thrilled to be awarded the ’Passionate Performance’ award.  Dancers 
from all the Pele Trust Primary schools attended. There were some amazing 
group performances and fantastic solo performances covering a range of genres. 
It was great to see the children from the schools mixing together,  dancing,     
smiling and having fun. Special thanks to Miss Robinson and Mr. Smith for        
organising and running this event. If you would like to check out our dances you can 
see them on our YouTube channel or by clicking here. 

 

 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uJPPhrZOTx0&list=PL9qjkrGP0IQhZxtzfcJkZ_RScjwpKcefC


 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 

 



 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 

 

Dates for your Diary - Spring Term 1 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

w/c Monday 23rd February 

2025 
HALF TERM HOLIDAY 

Monday 3rd March 2025 SCHOOL CLOSED FOR TRAINING DAY 

Tuesday 4th March 2025 Year 2 visit to Heddon Library 

Thursday 6th March 2025 World Book Day 

Friday 7th March 2025 Choir at Ryton Festival 

Wednesday 12th March 2025 - 

Tuesday 18th March 2025 
Scholastic Book Fair 

Thursday 13th March 2025 Year 5 Careers Fair at the Metrocentre 

Thursday 13th March 2025 
Year 6 France Trip Parents Meeting - 4.30pm - 5.30pm at                

Darras Hall Primary School 

Thursday 13th March 2025 Bags2School collected. 

Monday 17th March 2025 Individual Photographs 

Tuesday 18th March 2025 Parents Evening 

Thursday 20th March 2025 Parents Evening 



 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 

 

Dates for your Diary - Spring Term 2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Tuesday 18th March 2025 Parents Evening 

Thursday 20th March 2025 Parents Evening 

Friday 21st March 2025 Red Nose Day 

Thursday 27th March 2025 
Last Night at the Proms Concert for the Choir with the         

Ad Murum Singers - 5.30pm at the Knott Hall. 

Friday 28th March 2025 
Early Years and Key Stage 1 Mothers’ Day Service at         

St. Andrew’s Church - 9.30am 

Friday 28th March 2025 
Key Stage 2 Mothers’ Day Service at St. Andrew’s Church - 

10.15am 

Friday 11th April 2025 Key Stage 2 Easter Service at St. Andrew’s Church - 9.30am 

w/c Monday 14th April 2025 EASTER HOLIDAYS 

Monday 28th April 20225 School Re-opens 

Monday 5th May 2025 SCHOOL CLOSED FOR MAY BANK HOLIDAY 

w/c Monday 12th May 2025 Key Stage 2 SATS Week 


